
ST JOSEPH’S PARISH GRENFELL
Some historical points taken from Parish Council minutes

	YEAR
	NOTES

	1973
	Fr Brohan PP – visits his homeland Ireland for 3months – August – November

Fr Hilton Roberts appointed Administrator

Parish Bulletins to be introduced

Be enthusiastic with sign of peace and Offertory Procession

Train Lay readers

Liturgy Committee formed.



	26/5/74
	Sale of tennis Courts discussed – sell 2 & retain 2?   

At this time strong St Joseph’s Parish Tennis Club

Discuss removal of altar rails and use in construction of open type altar



	8/74
	Presbytery alterations continuing



	4/75


	Tennis club moving to amalgamate with Golf Club

	7/76
	Convent renovation discussed – inevitable sisters moving


	2/77
	Government grant - New school toilets – wet area & principal’s office


	8/77
	Impending departure of sisters



	10/77
	Sale of convent – aged persons home? – Department of Social Security – not suitable.

Sale of convent by tender



	
	NO PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS HELD BETWEEN 3RD OCTOBER 1978 AND 21ST SEPTEMBER 1979



	9/79
	Purchase additional land from Department – additional playground space  =- discussed


	10/79
	Resettlement of refugees 
Subsidise principal’s rental

Convent sale $42870

Build new parish house confirmed

Donation $20000 to purchase house to re-settle refugees



	7/81
	Tenders accepted for church painting


	9/81
	Parish Mission


	11/81
	Land purchased $5000


	5/83
	Parish Priest Fred Edwards absent 3mnths – Fr Bernard Kenny Administrator


Early (1950 – 1970’s) church records indicate that a Parish Education Board existed.   School Fees (and non payment of) seem to be the main points discussed.    At this point in time fees did not appear to be part of the school system and one of the members of this Board used to attend the school on a given day to collect fees.

Update Information added 2016/2017
	YEAR
	NOTES

	June 2010
	Fr Allen Crowe – last resident priest for St Joseph’s Parish Grenfell resigned June 2010.

Fr’s early retirement due to health problems.

	Feb – May 2010
	Administrator in residence  Fr Michael Hickey



	July 2010 – Jan 2011
	Administrator in residence Fr James Antony

	Feb – June 2011
	Administrator in residence Fr John Parsons

	July – September 2011
	Weekly supply – Mons. John Wood would notify Judy McInnes of the name of priest who would spend Saturday night at the Presbytery

	October 2011
	Fr Richard Thompson (Young Parish) appointed Adm of St Joseph’s Parish Grenfell

During his term Fr closed St Patricks Caragabal as a Mass centre

Masses offered at St Joseph’s Church Grenfell were reduced to one each Sunday and one mid week during school terms

Preparations commenced for the sale of the Presbytery and St Patricks Caragabal.

With his appointment Fr Thompson re-introduced a Parish Council.  

	January 2014
	Fr Tom Thornton (Young Parish) appointed as Adm of Grenfell.

With his appointment the Young Mission – comprising Boorowa –Grenfell and Young – was formed.

Grenfell masses continued to be 1 each weekend with a mid week mass during school terms 

Fr Thornton transferred a school loan, which parents at St Joseph’s school had been repaying for 10yrs – to the parish for repayment.  This relieved the burden on parents at the school.  The school to be responsible for School buildings maintenance and payment of the school insurance policy.

	February 2014
	Fr Paul Nulley appointed as Assistant Priest to the Young Mission

	June 2016
	Sale of St Joseph’s Presbytery  building completed    ($300,000.00)

	September 2016
	Sale of St Patrick’s Church Caragabal completed.  ($55,000.00)

	February 2017
	Fr Paletasala (Pale) Leota appointed as Assistant Priest to the Young Mission


Document prepared by Judy McInnes (Parish Secretary)   Requested by CEO end 2009/2010

